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Dear Mr Laming 
 
Re: Inquiry into the status of the teaching profession 

 
I welcome the opportunity to provide the following observations in response to the 
inquiry’s terms of reference.  
 
In April 2018, I presented to the COAG Education Council the final report of the STEM 
Partnerships Forum, Optimising STEM Industry-School Partnerships: Inspiring Australia’s 
Next Generation (attached). The Report was the result of the Forum’s work over the prior 

12 months, including extensive national consultations with over 150 people attending 
meetings and 53 written submissions received. 
 
Amongst the principles that guided the Forum’s deliberations were an appreciation for the 
role of principals and other school leaders, the centrality of teachers, and the importance 
of clear objectives and measurable impact. Many of the report’s findings and 
recommendations are relevant to this inquiry. 
 
The Forum found that industry requires a highly capable pipeline of graduates with STEM 
skills. To achieve this the teaching of STEM disciplines must be engaging to students at 
all school levels. All jurisdictions require teacher professional learning to align to the 
Australian Professional Standards for Teachers, but there is no national requirement for 
teachers of STEM subjects to undertake a minimum amount of professional learning in 
discipline specific content and pedagogy, delivered by an accredited provider such as a 
university, TAFE or other registered training provider. 

 
The specific recommendations of relevance to this inquiry are: 

 
Recommendation 3 
Education Council should develop minimum national requirements for teacher 
professional learning, a proportion of which should include relevant, discipline 
specific professional learning from an accredited provider, that must be satisfied in 
order to retain ongoing registration as a primary or secondary teacher. 
 
Recommendation 4 
Education authorities should support principals and lead teachers to engage with 
industry and other partners to develop and implement high quality, contemporary 
professional learning materials and teaching practices in mathematics, science 
and technology. These should include particular support for: 
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